WY Vertex Standard

U.S. Headquarters: 10900 Walker Street ¢ Cypress, CA 90630
Tel (714) 827-7600 « Fax (714) 827-8100

Federal Communications Commission

EQUIPMENT APPROVAL SERVICE

P.O. Box 358315

Pittsburgh, PA 15251-5315 May 20, 2003

Attention: Authorization and Evaluation Division

Reference:  HX470S (FCC ID:K66HX470SA)

Dear Sirs:

With regard to the new configuration of the Vertex Standard (Standard Horizon brand)
model HX-470S, please be advised that a new Central Processing Unit (CPU) will be
installed in these units. The new CPU contains no firmware related to MURS
transmission capability, and therefore it is impossible to engage operation on the MURS
frequencies. No modification would be possible to circumvent this configuration, because
the frequencies in question have been eliminated from the firmware completely, not
somehow “blocked” in a way that could be defeated.

We hope this information will be sufficient for the purposes of the re-application for FCC
approval.

Sincerely yours,

M Moy
Mikio Maruya
Vice President, Vertex Standard USA, Inc.




